SANBORNTON MUNICIPAL 

BUDGET COMMITTEE

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

October 4, 2016

Present: Chair Ralph Rathjen, Craig Davis, Earl Leighton, Roger Grey and Board of Selectmen’s Representative; Katy (Wells) North

At 6:03 pm, Chair Rathjen recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

1. Acceptance of Budget Committee member resignation

Roger made a motion to reluctantly accept the resignation of Katy (Wells) North as a Budget Committee member, 2nd by Craig Davis, all were in favor.  

2. Determine Notice for Vacancy

 Roger made a motion to have Chair Rathjen post a notice at the town office, on the website and at the library, for interested parties to submit a letter of interest to Chair Rathjen or Vice Chair pro tem, Earl Leighton for the vacancy on the committee with a deadline of the next meeting October 27, 2016, all were in favor.
3. Discussion of Secretarial position for Budget Committee

Chair Rathjen discussed the town attorney’s recommendation to hire someone and or not to have the Katy North, now the BOS representative volunteer to take minutes. Earl made a motion to accept the volunteer support offered by Katy North to take the minutes for the committee as much as she is able, 2nd by Craig Davis.  Discussion:  The committee members discussed each volunteering to take notes of the meetings or finding a replacement after the FY18 cycle and or asking the current town secretaries their availability, also discussed the need to have someone familiar with the budget scheduling, budget process and possible availability for Saturday meetings.  Vote: All were in favor.

4. Other matters pertaining to the current resignation or matters that may arise for the Budget Committee pertaining to Katy North’s resignation.
Committee members present congratulated Katy.  The committee discussed working together with the BOS to make this an easy transition for the committee and the budget process going into FY18.
Roger made a motion to adjourn at 6:38 pm, 2nd by Craig Davis, all were in favor

Respectfully submitted

Katy North

Volunteer note taker

Secretary pro tem
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